
Special Meeting of the  

Lewis Center for Educational Research Board of Directors 

 

Minutes 

September 11, 2017 

 

 

 1.0 Call to Order 

  

 Chairman Bud Biggs called the meeting to order at 12:10 .m.   
  

 2.0 Roll Call 

  

LCER Board Members Bud Biggs, Buck Goodspeed, Kirt Mahlum, Kevin Porter, Russell 

Stringham, Peter Torres, Marcia Vargas and Rick Wolf were present.   

 

LCER Board Members Duberly Beck, Andy Jaramillo, Jose Palafox and Regina Weatherspoon-

Bell were absent. 

 

Staff members Valli Andreasen, Fausto Barragan, Ryan Dorcey, Teresa Dowd, Jim Foley, Wes 

Kanawyer, Lisa Lamb, Stacy Newman, Toni Preciado, Jim Quinn and Paul Rosell were also 

present.   

 

3.0  Public Comments:  None 
   

4.0 Discussion/Action Items on Strategic Planning 

.01 Consultant Pat Caldwell Reviewed/Updated LCER Strategic Plan Mission, Vision and Values 

with the Board and staff. 

 Mission:  It was discussed and confirmed that we are using data driven and research proven 

practices at both schools, and the LCER is improving in this area.  It was confirmed that we 

are innovative by using technology at both schools and seek opportunities that prepare our 

students.  It was suggested to interview and get feedback on how we’re doing from our 

graduates (college, trade, business, military), and from our teachers and parents as well.  We 

feel the need to be innovative moving forward - being innovative is what makes us different.  

We need to balance innovation with legislation/day to day duties.  Do we have a safe and 

inclusive culture? At NSLA the location, facilities and traffic flow are unsafe, and traffic will 

increase with the additional warehouses.  Upset parents are unsafe to the campus.  Lisa noted 

that surveys show a positive response for safe campuses.  Buck asked if safety should be 

moved up within the mission statement.  At AAE outdoor facilities pose a safety hazard.  

Students feel safe per the student advisory council.  It was asked if there is there diversity on 

the AAE student advisory council and if AAE has a real or perceived issue with diversity.  

We need to seek advice on how to increase diversity within the boundaries of a lottery 

enrollment.  The Board needs diversity also. 

 Vision: Are we exceeding needs? We are not “meeting” CAASP, let alone exceeding.  What 

we’re doing needs to be known.  We need to tell our story and we need someone to tell it.  

Paul discussed how special ed students are included.  We need to come up with a definition 

of “a focus on science”. We are leading the way in NGSS.  Kevin noted we need more 

science emphasis at both schools. GAVRT doesn’t touch our students.  A dual immersion 

high school at NSLA was discussed.  Is it a reality fiscally?  Marcia feels it is possible.  It 

should definitely be a language focus high school - teaching through the language.  Paul 

asked if the goal is innovation or to prepare students for a global society.  We will keep dual 

immersion high school in the vision.  The Board can modify the strategic plan anytime. 
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Marcia noted the need to develop a task force to decide secondary plans for NSLA.  

Community engagement can be better. 

 Values:  Last year our focus wasn’t innovation.  We can now move forward with it as a 

focus.  Kevin felt things were handled in an excellent manner and we have had tremendous 

collaboration and growth.  Lisa thanked Pat and Board for staying focused on plan over the 

last year. 

 

.02 Consultant Pat Caldwell reviewed/updated LCER Strategic Plan strengths, weaknesses, 

opportunities and threats with Board and staff, and will incorporate them in the updated LCER 

Strategic Plan. 

 

.03 Consultant Pat Caldwell reviewed/updated LCER Strategic Plan Existing Goals and Objectives.   

The goals are our highest priorities.  Lisa Lamb provided an update on accomplishments towards 

the current goals. 

 

 Goal 1:  “Improve the financial condition of the LCER, including key provisions for 

sustainability” - we are still working on this goal.  Under Objective 1.2 – the budget needs to be 

more understandable for Board and staff.  The date to accomplish this by was updated to 

December 2017.  Kevin would like us to be proactive in looking at figures.  Under Objective 1.3 

- a 3% reserve is standard.  The objective to have no less than two months of total payroll and 

costs in reserves is over and above the 3%. 

 

 Goal 2:  “Renew Norton’s charter in December 2016 and continually strengthen the academic 

program” – the charter was renewed and we are in lease negotiations with the City and County of 

San Bernardino regarding the campus.  We need to determine our final option and our budget.  

Lisa has been able to tell NSLA’s story to many during this process. 

 

 Goal 3:  “The Lewis Center for Educational Research will be unified under a common vision, 

mission, goals and objectives” – we are still working on trust and transparency and will review 

the objectives. 

   

.04 Consultant Pat Caldwell lead a discussion on identifying any new critical issues and goals and 

objectives.  Lisa Lamb presented information on a new goal of academics that will be included in 

the updated LCER Strategic Plan.  

 

Kirt asked that more information on what’s being done in math, robotics, etc. be included in the 

Board packets/meetings.  Russ asked about coding and measureable results. 

 

Lisa and Pat will make the revisions to the LCER Strategic Plan, and the Exec Team will review 

the objectives, and then bring the revised plan to the LCER Board for approval. 

  

 5.0 Adjournment 
  Chairman Bud Biggs adjourned the meeting at 3:30 p.m. 

  

   


